
MAYOR MERIAM MOLALA JOIN SOLIDARY WALK TO LAUNCH 2024 
MATRIC COUNTDOWN 

Today, 20 September 2024 Lepelle-Nkumpi Local Municipality Mayor, Cllr. Dr. Meriam 
Molala joined Limpopo Premier, Dr Phophi Ramathuba, MEC for Education Mme 
Mavhungu Lerule-Ramakhanya and hundreds of students, parents, and teachers on 
a solidarity walk to officially launch the 2024 Matric Countdown. The event aimed to 
motivate and inspire matriculants as they are left with 31 days before the 
commencement of the 2024 National Senior Certificate Final Examination. 

The walk, which began at SJ Van Der Merwe Technical High School and concluded 
at Lebowakgomo Civic Centre, was a symbol of unity and support for the class of 2024. 
Mayor Molala, along with other dignitaries, participated in the march, encouraging 
students to remain focused and dedicated to their studies. 

During her address, Mayor Molala emphasised the importance of education and the 
role it plays in shaping the future of Lepelle-Nkumpi. She highlighted the municipality's 
commitment to providing quality education facilities and resources to all students. 

"This solidarity walk is more than just a physical activity; it's a statement of our 
collective belief in the potential of our youth," said Mayor Molala. "We are here to 
support you, to encourage you, and to remind you that you are not alone in this 
journey." 

The 2024 Matric Countdown is a significant event in the academic calendar of 
Limpopo, marking the beginning of the final stretch towards the National Senior 
Certificate examinations. The solidarity walk served as a powerful reminder of the 
community's unwavering support for the class of 2024 and their aspirations for 
success. 

“Motho ke motho ka batho” 

 


